Meeting Notes – Feb. 13, 2024

The LaFayette Rotary Club met on Tuesday, February 13, 2024.  Dr. Butch Busby introduced several guests, including Dr. Isabel Scarinci from UAB and the Birmingham Rotary Club.  Dr, Scarinci had visited the LaFayette Rotary Club, along with other members of the Birmingham Rotary Club a couple of years ago to introduce us to a lofty project idea to wipe out cervical cancer.  The LaFayette Rotary Club was chosen to partner with the Birmingham Club, UAB, and other entities because Alabama has the third highest rate of cervical cancer in the US and Chambers County has the highest rate of cervical cancer in the state.  Rotarian Dr. Butch Busby was selected to be our club's representative in the Wipe Out Cervical cancer campaign and has been actively involved over the past two years.  Last year the elimination plan was endorsed by our state's chief health officer, Dr. Scott Harris.  Alabama is the only state to have a cervical cancer eradication plan and Dr. Scarinci was invited recently to the White House in recognition of these efforts.  Dr. Scarinci introduced us to her guest, Dr. Greg from Kenya, who is actively involved in cervical cancer eradication in that country.

Dr. Busby also introduced five health science students from Inspire Academy (the technical education program within the Chambers County School district).  These students represented both LaFayette High and Valley High and shared with the club their Project Wipe Out campaign.  They provided background information, as well as ways to prevent and treat cervical cancer.
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